
BOROUGH OF NEWTOWN 
NEWTOWN, CONNECTICUT 

 
 

Minutes of the regular meeting of the Borough of Newtown Board of Burgesses on Tuesday, 
August 14, 2018 in the Borough Office at Edmond Town Hall, Newtown, CT. Warden Gaston 

called the meeting to order at 7:30 p.m. 
 

Present: Warden James Gaston, Senior Burgess Jay Maher, Second Senior Burgess Betsy 
Kenyon, Burgess Anthony Baiad, Burgess Bill Eder and Treasurer Paula Brinkman and. 

 
Absent: Burgess Bill Lucas, Burgess Chris Gardner, Tax Collector Jodie Enriquez, Tree Warden 

Rob McCulloch and Clerk Ann Scaia 
 

Also Present: 3 members of the public. 
 
 
Second Senior Burgess Kenyon made a motion to accept the July 10, 2018 regular meeting 
minutes, seconded by Senior Burgess Maher. Motion passed. 
 

 
Public Participation:  Ray Wisniewski, of 3 Little Brook Lane, would like to have the flag up at 
the soldiers and sailor’s memorial by Labor Day weekend. Mr. Wisniewski, of the VFW, visited 
the soldiers and sailor’s memorial site and assessed what repairs were needed for the flagpole. 

He estimated the cost of repair to be approximately $105. 
 

Senior Burgess Maher made a motion to a cover the expenses associated with restoring the 
flagpole at the war memorial for $105.00, seconded by Second Senior Burgess Baiad and 

unanimously approved. 
 

Burgess Eder will be contacting Ken Burns, the electrician, to address the issue with the 
spotlights at the soldiers and sailor’s memorial.  

 
John and Sara Philips, of 35 Main Street, noted cracks in a stretch of sidewalk in front of their 
property which is between 33 and 39 Main Street. Senior Burgess Maher is aware of the portion 
of sidewalk from a letter he received previously from Mrs. Philips. Senior Burgess Maher will 
review and present the estimated cost of repair at the September Borough meeting. 
 
 

Warden’s Report:  Warden Gaston is anticipating an outline from Rob Sibley outlining a 
procedure of the Borough, Land Use and Zoning working together. 

Since Joan Crick no longer lives in the borough, the Borough is allowed to appoint a new health 
department representative. Donna Culbert, Health Department Director, suggested an interested 

party, Dr. Jocelyn Taweh, of 46 Mt. Pleasant Road to be appointed. 
 



Burgess Baiad made a motion to appoint Dr. Jocelyn Taweh as an elected Health 
Department Official replacing Joan Crick, seconded by Second Senior Burgess Kenyon and 

unanimously approved. 
 

Tree Warden’s Report: No report due to Rob McCulloch’s absence. 
 
 

Tax Collector's Report: In Tax Collector Enriquez absence, Warden Gaston reported the 
following for July 2018: Total Taxes Due for the List of 2017: $225,867.24; Current Taxes: 

$204,673.44; Back Taxes: ($217.50); Interest: $79.02; Liens & Fees: $24.00.  Total 
Submitted to Treasurer to Date: $210,600.00.  Current Taxes Collected: $204,673.44 

representing 90.62%. 
 

Second Senior Burgess Kenyon made a motion to accept the Tax Collector’s Report for 
July 2018, seconded by Burgess Baiad and unanimously approved. 

 
 

Treasurer’s Report: Treasurer Paula Brinkman read the July 2018 report:  A deposit of 
$28,501.00 was made from Borough Zoning Office. A deposit of $123,900.00 was made from 

Tax Collector Jodie Enriquez. A transfer of $25,600.00 was made to cover last month’s 
invoicing. Interest on the 12 mo. CD was $114.38 making a total of $75,715.45. 

 
Burgess Baiad made a motion to accept the Treasurer’s Report for July 2018, seconded by 

Second Senior Burgess Kenyon and unanimously approved. 
 

The following motions are transfers and a special appropriation for the 2017-2018 fiscal year 
budget. 

 
Burgess Eder made a motion to transfer $1,715.44 from Payroll Taxes to Legal Fees, 

seconded by Senior Burgess Maher and unanimously approved. 
 

Burgess Eder made a motion to transfer $1,363.22 from Building Clerk to Legal Fees, 
seconded by Burgess Baiad and unanimously approved. 

 
Burgess Eder made a motion to transfer $448.97 from Zoning Office to Legal Fees, 

seconded by Second Senior Burgess Kenyon and unanimously approved. 
 

Burgess Eder made a motion to transfer $100.00 from Flagpole to Legal Fees, seconded by 
Second Senior Burgess Kenyon and unanimously approved. 

 
Burgess Eder made a motion to transfer $100.00 from Historic District to Legal Fees, 

seconded by Second Senior Burgess Kenyon and unanimously approved. 
 

Burgess Eder made a motion to transfer $10.00 from Health District to Legal Fees, 
seconded by Burgess Baiad and unanimously approved. 

 



Burgess Eder made a motion to transfer $10.00 from Soldiers & Sailors to Legal Fees, 
seconded by Burgess Kenyon and unanimously approved. 

 
Burgess Eder made a motion to transfer $10.00 from Social Work Fund to Legal Fees, 

seconded by Burgess Baiad and unanimously approved. 
 

Burgess Eder made a motion to make a supplemental appropriation of $17,707.57, from the 
Borough Operating Fund Balance to the following 17-18 FY budget lines: 

Legal Fees                    $9.17 
Street Lights         $2,543.21 
Advertising              $196.80 
Streets & Parks       $600.00 
Office Supplies        $104.63 
Fire Hydrants     $11,079.48 
Data Processing   $3,174.28, 

seconded by Burgess Baiad and unanimously approved. 
 

Zoning Officer’s Report: Nothing to report. A replacement is currently being investigated. 
 

Historic District:  Second Senior Burgess Kenyon had nothing to report. 
 
Sidewalks:  Refer to Senior Burgess Maher’s comments in the public participation regarding the 

sidewalk review on Main Street. 
 

 Streets & Parks:  Senior Burgess Maher gained the approval from Timothy Holian, of 3 
Wendover Road, to remove questionable trees from his property along Church Hill Road. Senior 
Burgess Maher will obtain a cost estimate for removal and report his findings at the September 

Borough meeting.  
 

New Business: None. 
  

Old Business:  None. 
 

Public Participation:  None. 
 
The annual meeting the Board of Burgesses will be held on Tuesday, September 11, 2018 at 

7:30 p.m. followed by the regular meeting in the Borough Office in Edmond Town Hall, 
Newtown, CT 

 
There being no further business, Burgess Eder made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 

8:06 p.m., seconded by Senior Burgess Maher and unanimously approved. 
 

Respectfully submitted, 
 
Ann Scaia 
Borough Clerk 



 
      NEWTOWN BOROUGH TAX

MONTHLY REPORT FOR: JULY 2018

TOTAL TAXES DUE FOR GRAND LIST 2017:  $225,867.24

AMOUNTS COLLECTED TO DATE:

CURRENT TAX: $204,673.44
BACK TAX $217.50
INTEREST: $79.02
LIENS & FEES: $24.00

TOTAL COLLECTED TO DATE: $204,993.96

TOTAL SUBMITTED TO TREASURER TO DATE: $210,600.00
REFUND GIVEN FROM CURRENT YR TAX $0.00
REFUND GIVEN DUE FROM PRIOR YR $0.00
TOTAL COLLECTIONS $210,600.00

*(Waiting to post for a ck for $5,677.19)

TAX COLLECTION SUMMARY:

GL 2017 TAXES COLLECTED $204,673.44
TRANSFERS $0.00
REFUNDS $0.00
TOTAL CURRENT TAX COLLECTED $204,673.44 90.62%

TAXES OUTSTANDING $21,193.80 9.38%
OVERPAYMENTS 9.81
TOTAL TAX DUE GL 2016 $21,203.61

NOTE: 
BACK TAXES OUTSTANDING FOR LIST 2016 AND PRIOR: $320.95

$320.95
CREDIT FROM PRIOR YEARS $168.80

$489.75

DATE:
8-Aug-18

SIGN:_______________________________
          BOROUGH TAX COLLECTOR

 
 
 



Borough of Newtown
Newtown, CT

Monthly Treasurer’s Report
 For month ending July 31, 2018

Beginning Balance ( July 1, 2018) $479,549.35

OPERATING ACCOUNT (#673)

Income (Deposits)
 Date Description Amount

July 11, 2018`` Tax Collector $39,000.00
July 30, 2018`` Tax Collector (YTD:$123,900) $84,900.00
July 30, 2018`` BZE $28,112.00
July 31,2018 BZE $389.00

Interest income (July 31, 2018) $20.58

Total Income $152,421.58

Expenses (checks written)
Date Payable To Description Amount
July 13,2018 Treasurer’s Acct (331) check #261 $25,600.00

Total Expenses $25,600.00

Ending Cash Balance (July 31, 2018) $606,370.93

Outstanding Checks Payable To Description Amount

Total Outstanding Checks $0.00

RECONCILED BANK BALANCE  (July 31, 2018) $606,370.93

12 MONTH CD ACCOUNT (#814) matures 2/14/19 $75,601.07

Interest income (July 31, 2018) interest  1.80 APY $114.38
TOTAL $75,715.45

Respectfully submitted on  August 14, 2018

 
 
 
 
 
 



 





 



 


